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Dear Ms S;yége W / minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

| write to you to express my concern and disappointment with the Australian Energy
Regulator's (the Regulator) draft decision regarding SA Power Networks’ 2025-30
revenue proposal.

South Australia’s distribution network allowance decision for 2025-30 provides an
opportunity to reduce distribution costs for consumers resulting from factors including
reduced regulatory depreciation and the ending of South Australia's distributor solar feed-
in tariff scheme in 2028.

Customers rightly expect to receive the benefit of these savings. Instead, this opportunity
is being used by SA Power Networks for an increase in spending. A degree of capital
spending restraint by SA Power Networks should have lowered distribution bills through
the passing on of these savings to customers.

When SA Power Networks originally proposed growth of 22 per cent in capital expenditure
(capex) to $2.379 billion over the period 2025-30 compared to 2020-25, including a
32 per cent increase in replacement capital expenditure (repex) to $909 million, | had
expected a firm response from the Regulator, as the case for such a significant uplift was
neither justified nor well made as:

1. The proposed step-change in spending on repex was inconsistent with any
plausible replacement schedule of long-lived network infrastructure assets.
Replacement of long-lived network infrastructure assets should be incrementally
apportioned over the longer term, rather than applied abruptly in any one regulatory
period,

2. Undertaking such an ambitious capital replacement schedule appeared
unrealistically ambitious in an environment of heightened supply chain risks for
energy infrastructure and a tight domestic labour market that is demonstrably
contributing to skills shortages and elevated costs.

3. The Regulator's most recent operational performance data for distribution network
service providers indicates SA Power Networks’ outage frequency improving over
time and outage duration remaining broadly unchanged over time. These statistics
do not infer a need for an immediate drastic escalation in repex as proposed by SA
Power Networks. Additionally, SA Power Networks’ more alarmist tone on forecast
network outages in its more recent revised regulatory proposal remain at odds with
the official data.








